
The following short synopsis of Sarah McKibbenôs Education Update article seemed at first view to be a 
fairly basic idea. However, on further contemplation, I believe it carries a very useful message of an important 
concept that applies to parents as well as classroom teachers. All of us have, at one time or another, been 
faced with the question of how much help to provide our children when they are struggling with finding 
answers to questions, school related or otherwise. The bottom line for me is found in the last paragraph of 
this excerpt when McKibben suggests that we tend to apply a concept based on what we call it. Offering input 
can be far more beneficial  to learning than offering help.  
 
Productive Struggle in Middle-School Classrooms   
(Originally titled ñThe Ins and Outs of Academic Help Seekingò) 
 
In this article in Education Update, Sarah McKibben says there are three ways students may ask teachers for 
help (or not) in classrooms: 

-   Expedient help-seeking ï Asking for the answer so they can move on; 
-   Avoidant help-seeking ï Not asking for help when they actually need it; 
-   Adaptive help-seeking ï Asking for just enough information or the clue needed to solve a problem,  
    the goal being real learning. 

 
Unfortunately, expedient help-seeking is quite common. Many teachers ñrescueò students who are having 
difficulty, either because a student is about to give up or because several students are simultaneously asking 
for help. A frazzled teacher tends to give quick answers, which doesnôt really solve studentsô confusion. 
Teachers should respond to questions with complete explanations, advises Stuart Karabenick (University of 
Michigan): ñJust saying, at the beginning of class, to óask when you donôt understandô is not enough.ò 
 
In addition, says teacher/author Robyn Jackson, ñWhen teachers help too much, they reinforce the idea that 
itôs about getting it right and not about the struggle for learning.ò Students can get in the habit of asking for 
help rather than putting in the necessary effort and becoming more self-reliant. 
 
How can teachers encourage a better dynamic? A general strategy is fostering a growth mindset and valuing 
mastery over competition. Itôs helpful to build in scaffolding and resources that support students working 
through problems independently. Teachers can also model how to think through what made an answer 
incorrect and find a better way. ñThatôs a great non-example,ò a teacher might say, then walk students 
through the steps needed to correct it. 
 

Headôs corneré.. 
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On Tuesday 31 January at 7.45 a.m. the OSC Board will be conducting its Annual General Meeting 
and an Extraordinary General Meeting in the PMPR. All parents (members) are invited to attend. 
Following the meetings there shall be a brief presentation by the Head of School regarding the year 
in review and ideas about the future. There shall also be a Q&A session. 
 
We look forward to seeing you on the 31st of January. 
 
 
Sajeda Akbarally 
Board Chair 

Teachers can also get students thinking explicitly about the help-seeking process and deciding the kind of 
help they need and when. In one Washington, D.C. school, students are taught what it means to ñbe kind, be 
specific, and be helpfulò when working with classmates. The schoolôs aim, says curriculum director Jeff 
Heyck-Williams, is to ñensure that the kids are grappling constructively, not just looking for a crutché The 
learning process is about the struggle, and you donôt want to take that away from someoneé We donôt just 
step in and give kids answers or steps to solving a problem, but we direct them with questions.ò The 
message is that students need to do the intellectual heavy lifting. 
 
Students can also be taught to use different words when asking for help. ñMaybe if we called it óseeking inputô 
rather than óasking for helpô, kids would go for it more,ò says Carol Dweck (Stanford University). ñKids could 
say to the teacher, óI think I need some input, now.ô Or the teacher [could] say, óTell me when you need some 
input.ô Everyone needs input, at some point.ò 
  
ñThe Ins and Outs of Academic Help Seekingò by Sarah McKibben in Education Update, December 2016 
(Vol. 58, #12, p. 1, 4-5), available to ASCD members at http://bit.ly/2i00jfS 
 
 
Phil Joslin 
Head of School 
pjoslin@osc.lk 

Message from the Board Chairé. 

http://bit.ly/2i00jfS


Secondary Principal 
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This week the Secondary School has been a hive of 
activity with Week Without Walls preparations, 
imminent Mock examinations for our Seniors and 
reports being finalized for Grades 6 through 11. 
 
The reports will be available later this afternoon 
through ManageBac and I would ask that parents take 
some time to discuss these with their children.  When 
doing so, the tendency can often be a strong focus on 
the advice for growth which is of course important, but 
so too is the recognition of achievement and progress 
made.  Please do endeavor to focus on the strengths 
of your child and how they may use these when 
dealing with their challenges. 
 
Once everyone returns from Week Without Walls we 
will be sending off a number of teams to compete in 
SAISA sports activities and in addition this year a 
SAISA mathematics competition. SAISA arts too will 
be active with Visual Art and Music activities later in 
the month.  I am delighted that our students now have 
an opportunity to showcase their talents in these 
areas and wish them every success in this new 
venture.   
 
A very practical request to all parents this week.  
Please check your contact details on ManageBac, we 
have had several situations in recent weeks when we 
have tried to contact home and found that telephone 
numbers or other aspects of a familyôs data are not 
current.  It is essential that we are able to contact you 
should there be any cause for concern regarding your 
child and so please do take a moment to ensure this 
information is up to date.  If there are any changes to 
be made, please send an email to Ms. Shiroma at 
secondaryoffice@osc.lk  
 
Finally, I would like to wish everyone a very happy 
WWW next week. Please do remind your children to 
thank their teachers upon their return for taking on 
this considerable responsibility and time away from 
home. We are truly fortunate to have such a 
dedicated faculty who provide exceptional 
experiences for our students. Thanks to Mr. 
Lockwood for coordinating and all the staff for leading 
and chaperoning trips. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Claire McQuillan 
Secondary Principal 
secondaryprincipal@osc.lk  
 

A Note from Ms. Noble 
 
University Overview ï DP 1 Parents and 
Students 
  
On Wednesday, 8th February, I will be hosting an 
overview of the University Application process.  We 
will discuss the procedures and differences of 
applying to the USA, UK, Canada, Australia and 
Europe.  Each country has specific requirements 
and application dates, which differ greatly from one 
another. I hope you will plan to attend. You will 
receive valuable insight into the process. There will 
also be time for a Q & A. The overview will begin at 
7:00pm in the SMPR. I will provide a light dinner.  
Please RSVP so that I can order the food.  
rnoble@osc.lk 
  
 
Rosanne Noble 
Secondary Counselor 
rnoble@osc.lk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:secondaryoffice@osc.lk
mailto:secondaryprincipal@osc.lk
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Planning for Student Success 
 
As we embark on a new school semester, I would like to take a moment to remind you of the importance of 
planning and routines with your childôs education. We all want to see our children succeed in school, but 
success does not happen without careful planning and daily organization. I would like to remind you of a few 
ñessentialsò to support our learning environment here at OSC.  
 
If you want your children to experience active play during break times ï they need to have a haté ñNo Hat, 
No Playò! It is important that parents take an active role in reminding and assisting children in the morning to 
prepare for the school day that lies ahead. Here are a few important additional items that need to be packed 
and planned for: 
 
Success in the Classroom 

Ý arrive to school by 7:25 am with the following: 
ß 10 ï 12 hours of sleep 
ß a full belly (healthy breakfast) 
ß healthy snack, lunch and water bottle 
ß plastic folder 
ß finished homework 
ß student diary 

 
Success in Physical Education: 

Ý proper running / training shoes 
Ý OSC PE kit (house color shirt) 
Ý hat  
Ý water bottle  
Ý clean change of clothes  
Ý towel to shower 
 

Success in Swimming: 
Ý swim suit 
Ý OSC swimming cap 
Ý goggles 
Ý towel 
Ý sunscreen 
 

When we all work together to achieve the same goalé students benefit exponentially.  
 
Learner Profile for January - Risk-Taker 
 
Students who are RISK-TAKERS have courage to try new things. They try to solve problems in a lot of ways 
and have the bravery to tell people what they think is right.  
 
How can parents help to develop students who are Risk-Takers at home? 
 
If your child is feeling uneasy about trying something, encourage them to attempt it and then reflect on both 
whether they liked the activity and how it felt to try something new. Your child might want to set some short-
term goals. Consider activities that make him/her nervous. What are realistic goals for the week? Your child 
might set a goal to: 

¶ Offer an opinion in class 

¶ Spend one recess with someone they might not usually play with 

¶ Order something different from the lunch menu 
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¶ Try an activity they havenôt tried before 

¶ Be careful to explain to your child the difference between being a risk-taker by trying new things as 
opposed to doing dangerous things 

Good luckéand remember to be a good model for your child. 
 
Absent Reminder 
 
If your child is absent from school, please inform Ms. Anne, our Primary Secretary, in the morning (after 
7:30am) and she will make a note in the attendance records and inform the class teacher.  
 
Afterschool Activities 
 
Just a reminder that this is the last week of activities. Sign-ups for Block 3 of ASAs have been emailed to 
parents. The start of Block 3 activities is February 6th.  
  
Important Notices: 
 
¶ Jan. 26th   - ñMath in the PYPò Parent Workshop ï PMPR; 1:30pm 
¶ Jan. 31st  - OSC Annual General Meeting ï 7:45am 
¶ Feb. 1st   - Sri Lanka National Day Assembly ï Gym; 7:40am 
 
 
Enjoy the weekend. 
 
Regards, 
 
Jason Grandbois 
Primary School Principal 
jgrandbois@osc.lk 

Thaipongal  
 
Thaipongal, the Tamil harvest festival is a four-day festival celebrated by 
the Tamil community of Srilanka and Tamil Nadu, India, during the Tamil 
month of Thai. This year it was celebrated on the 14th of January. The name 
Pongal is derived from the rice dish known as òPongaló which is prepared 
with the freshly harvested rice, milk and jaggery. In Srilanka, Pongal rituals 
and observances include cleaning and decorating the houses with Rangoli, 
worshipping the sun god òSuriya Prakaranó, and visiting temples. People wear 
new clothes, exchange gifts and spend time with families and friends during 
this festive season. 
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TODAY IS THE LAST DAY TO SIGN UP FOR PRIMARY SCHOOL BLOCK 3 AFTER 
SCHOOL ACTIVITIES.  
  
THE LINK FOR SIGN UPS IS BELOW 
  
Signing up for activities will be done online. 
  

¶ Block 3 activities will begin Monday 6TH February and end on Friday 7th April 2017. 

¶ We have tried to provide both breadth and balance to ensure that there is something for everyone. 

¶ Activities are not compulsory for Primary School students, but they provide a good opportunity for 
children to develop their skills in a particular area of interest, as well as a chance to try something 
new. 

¶ We are trying to develop an ethos of thoughtful selection and perseverance. Once activities have 
been assigned children will not be able to change to a different activity. So hopefully you have 
spent some time with your child to help them make their choices. The link for signing up is below. 

¶ Deadline for sign-ups is TODAY - Friday 20th January. 

¶ Most activities have a maximum number of children that can take part and the groups will be made 
on a first come first served basis. 

¶ If your child is in the ISAC Track and Field team, please ensure that they make their usual activity 
choices for Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. They will continue with training until after the 
competition and can then join the activity that they have chosen. 

¶ Click on the link below and follow the instructions to complete the form. Once completed please 
click on SUBMIT to finalize your choices. Please be aware that on some computers this appears in 
Sinhalese. It is the blue rectangle at the bottom of the page. 

  
 
If you have any suggestions, ideas, or know of potential supervisors for activities please contact me 
at suturner@osc.lk 
  
LINK FOR PRIMARY ACTIVITIES SIGN UP: 
 
 https://goo.gl/forms/mUPH62R5ik21xsV32 
  
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to email me or come and see me in the P.E. office. 
  
  
 
 
Sue Turner 
Primary School P.E. Teacher 

mailto:suturner@osc.lk
https://goo.gl/forms/mUPH62R5ik21xsV32
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23-27 January Week without Walls / DP2 January 
examinations 

 

26 January PYP Parent Workshop ñMath in the 
PYPò - PMPR 

1.30 p.m. 

28 January COMUN 2017 First Practice Debate  

28 January SAT EXAM - SMPR 7.30 a.m. 

*31 January OSC Annual General Meeting - 
PMPR  (new date) 

7.45 a.m. 

1 February Sri Lanka National Day Assembly - 
Gym 

7.45 a.m. 

3 February School Holiday (in lieu of National 
day) 

 

6 February Co-curricular Activities Block 3 begins  

8 February DP1 University Overview - SMPR 7.00 p.m. 

9 February SCN Coffee with Content  

10 February Poya Day  

11 February  COMUN 2017 Second Practice 
Debate 

 

14 February PYP Parent Workshop ñAssessment 
in the PYPò - PMPR 

7.45 a.m. 

   

UPCOMING MEETINGS/EVENTSéé 

*Changes to calendar 
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